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outdated, fragmented and based exclusively on the Northern Hemisphere taxa with little 
or no relevance to the Australian fauna. This situation prompted my parallel research 
on the phylogeny and classification of the world taxa that is still unfinished but has been 
fundamental in preparation of this text. My research on phylogeny of Coccinellidae has 
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Coccidulini and funded an ongoing project on molecular phylogeny of Coccinellidae. 
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that of others. As a relative newcomer to the field of global coccinellid systematics, 
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without which it would have been impossible to complete this study. Daniel Burckhardt, 
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Gordon for sharing his extensive knowledge of ladybirds and for critical review of 
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